ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.co.uk

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £303.50 Loose Plate £133.85 Total £437.35 Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 2nd September 2012

Saturday	1 st	6.15 p.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	Mass of 22 nd Sunday
Sunday	2 nd	10.00 a.m.	Bakewell	Basil North (B J D)	of the Year
Monday	3 rd	NO MORI	NING SERV	ICE TODAY	St Gregory
Tuesday	4 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Simon McCarthy RIP (BJD)	St Cuthbert
Wednesday	5 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	C S Sp Benefactors & Friends	Feria
Thursday	6 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	FREE	Feria
Friday	7 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	FREE	Feria
Saturday	8 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	Mass of 23 rd Sunday
Sunday	9 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Margaret Cierney RIP (E M)	of the Year

This weekend the parish marks the 40th Anniversary of the arrival of the Holy Ghost Fathers to serve the parish community. It is a moment of gratitude for those Spiritans who have ministered here and to those parishioners who have supported that ministry during these past 40 years.

"Gratias agimus tibi propter magnam gloriam tuam, Domine Deus, Rex cælestis." From the Gloria!

Ministries weekend of 8th/9th September

	Bakewell	Hassop	
E. Ministers	J. Burkey	E. Hague,	
Readers	R. Burkey, H. Hoare	J. Smith, M. Etchells	
Welcomers	K. Howard	M&T Martyn	
Flowers	M. Pickard		
Counters	This week: JNM	Next week: TMM	

Diary of the month:

5th Liturgy meeting in parish rooms

6th Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) meeting in parish rooms.

7th Memorial Mass for Fr Ken O'Riordan at St Mary's Derby (at 7.00pm) – open to all who knew Fr Ken.

10th R E Group c/o Jane ... and already **Boxes of Hope** are would like to spread awareness of its apostolate being flagged up! You can begin to prepare so that everywhere. You will see we have 2 SVP meetings planned. everything can be put together 13 – 14th October . **A new Catholic guarterly paper** has been launched. It is

9th Racial Justice Sunday

11th Social Committee meets 2.00pm in presbytery

12th S V P meeting after Mass

13th Association of Bakewell Christians meet 7.30pm. Juliet Peel is retiring as our representative at the AGM in October after 13 years. New representatives are urgently required. It is very rewarding to work closely with our fellow Christians. Contact Juliet or Fr Hugh.

14th Cut-off date for applications for Matlock course

15th Diocesan Ecumenical gathering at Newark

16th Home Mission Sunday in England & Wales

20th School Mass St Thomas More, Buxton (Fr Hugh)

22nd Parish Quiz evening in Bakewell Town Hall 7.30pm

25 – 27th CSSp Provincial Council meets in Hassop

27th 9.00am for St Vincent de Paul on his feast day

On 11th October, 50th anniversary of opening of Vatican II, has been chosen to inaugurate the Year of Faith. You will be reading about it and, if you have any suggestions to offer, please get in touch with the Liturgy Committee ... but you must be ready to go with your ideas!

Christian Aid Street Collection: On Monday, 10th September there is the second street collection and volunteers are required for one hour. Please contact Jeff and Sue Marsh or Juliet Peel if you could spare the time.

<u>Minister for Schools</u> (Nick Gibb M.P.) has confirmed the right of parents to protect their children from explicit sex education. You might remember we had the opportunity to sign a petition demanding this right.

England & Wales Department of Health figures for 2011 show that there were almost 190,000 registered abortions. NHS money flows into this 'industry' as it is called.

St Mary' School Chesterfield has had excellent results in their recent exams – in fact "the best the school has had."

You can meet and lobby your M.P. to address issues on same-sex <u>marriage</u>, abortion and any other concerns you may have. Briefing notes from *SPUC* are available.

September is a special month for the St Vincent de Paul Society culminating with the feast of St Vincent de Paul on 27th. The Society is naming it **Awareness Month** and would like to spread awareness of its apostolate everywhere. You will see we have 2 SVP meetings planned.

<u>A new Catholic quarterly paper</u> has been launched. It is trying to focus on young people but is not confined to them. Complimentary copies are available.

The Derbyshire Churches and Chapels Trust is organising its *Ride & Stride Day* for 8th September (next Saturday). We don't have to be riders or striders – we can just be sitters and welcomers in our two churches and get sponsored for this little effort as well!! John Smith is our contact parishioner (on 01629 814410). Find a sponsor! Lists are available in both churches – please complete them.

<u>Sat. 17th November</u> is a day for <u>Catechists</u> led by Bishop Malcolm at the Becket School, West Bridgford. It would be wonderful if we could be represented at this meeting. If you would like to attend, please contact Fr Hugh. Thank you!

Reminder for the Ampleforth Retreat – dates to be reserved are $19 - 21^{st}$ November. Flyers available and Peter Peel contact person who has to finalise arrangements soon.

From Parish Finance Committee meeting: We have about 26 parishioners who support the parish through their own banking arrangements and the parish is helped financially by about £1,100 per month. Our thanks for this.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: We remember Patricia Turner, Christina Gentis, Cliff Mann, Michael & Shirley Plant, Chris Holmes, Nick Mosley, Janet Smith and Joan Mason. We remember our sick Holy Ghost brethren as well.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Cesar Guerrini and our deceased parishioners and priests who have served the parish. **May their souls rest in peace.**